Rongstad, Tyler J - DOT

From: Rongstad, Tyler J - DOT

Sent: Wednesday, December 13, 2017 9:04 AM

To: Rongstad, Tyler J - DOT; Krug, Gary - DOT

Subject: 8949-05-02 Wilson Creek Bridge - Phone Conversations 12.12.17

FYI (my notes from my phone calls yesterday),

8:41 AM. | called Kenneth and Pamela Finder 715-665-2484 (farmland to the NE/NW/SE) to discuss the project and
potential detour route. Pamela was busy and asked that | call back at 11:00 am.

11:15 AM. | talked to Kenneth about building the bridge all at once under Detour. Kenneth had no issues with this, he
can use alternate routes to get across or use local roads if needed. He was in support of building it all at once.

8:42 AM. | called Kevin and Mona Finder 715-665-2371 (farmland to the SW/SE) to discuss the project and potential
detour route. | chatted with Mona for a few minutes. She was mainly concerned when farm equipment had to pull
trailers. The local roads are hilly. She said Kevin would probably have more of an opinion on it and she would give him
my number to call me back.

11:48 AM. | called Richard Shackleton at 715-665-2352 (Shackleton Tree Service). | got Richard’s daughter on the phone
and she notified me the property had been sold. This is in reference to the property on the NW corner of 106" street
currently signed as Shackleton Auto. | was unable to get the new owners information and Dunn Co. GIS has not updated
the parcel information.

The property to the NE of the bridge | did not reach out too. It is a general residence. When we send out updated project
letters we can include them on the mailings.

Tyler

Tyler Rongstad, P.E.
Northwest Region Project Manager
Phone: (715) 461-0372
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